
Marshall PTO Minutes  

August 12, 2025 Meeting 

 

1. Call to Order: 2:15 by Danny. 12 members present; Flannery, 

Gilbert, Clements, Reinhardt, Williams, Dates (2), Lowe, Stephanie 

Colan, Rodriquez, Samantha Villasenor, Rosie Sager 

2. Treasurer’s Report Lara Dates reported expenses for June:  

Checking Balance: $13,419.16    Savings Balance: $2,105.20 

July: Checking: $13,336.92 Savings: $2,105.20  

3. Principal’s Report: Emily Suess unable to attend  

4. 2025-2026 Membership Drive: decided we will offer a g/c in a raffle 

for signing up by Oct 1. 

5. Fundraisers: Kindness—a challenge to get sponsors to pay for 

number of kindness acts, Monster Mash in Oct, in Feb. Read A 

Thon, and 4 Skate Parties 

6. Monster Mash: Saturday, October 18, 5-7:30 

7. New Business:  Mary Ellen proposed a change to the By-laws 

requiring any person requesting funds must be a PTO member. 

Discussed whether we could discontinue Grandparents’ Breakfast 

because of the increase in cost and difficulty in getting the 

supplies needed for Grandparents’ Breakfast and plan something 

else. The majority said they would like to see it continue. Several 

members made suggestions and promised help.  

Linda informed us that there is no Marshall social committee so 

they will not be organizing the usual potluck or other activities.  

8. Money Reimbursement/Spending Requests:  



Linda requested $80 for cookies for monthly behavior incentives. 

Lara motioned, Stephanie 2nd, passed. 

Kevin requested $100 for Chromebook shelf. Courtney motioned, 

Robin 2nd, passed 

MaryEllen requested $250 to purchase non-fiction books for 

library. Stephanie motioned, Linda 2nd, passed. 

Third grade team requested $100 for Virtual Pet software. Mary 

Ellen motioned, Linda 2nd, passed. 

9. Announcements/Open Call to Audience: Stephanie shared she is 

investigation getting some kind of shade (trees or structure) on 

west side near street where parents stand for pick up. Looking into 

Tucson Clean and Beautiful, City, etc.  

Josh suggests we more actively pursue getting tax credit. 

Suggested sending flyer home. We all agreed and need to include 

Frys flyer as well.  Danny is going to send home membership 

packets to kinder families this week. 

10. Adjourn: 2:50 pm. 

NEXT Meeting Tuesday, September 9, 2:15 
 

 

 

 

 


